
From: Paul Lindquist <PLINDQUIST@ramboll.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2024 8:31 AM 
To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR 
Cc: Kristin Jones (Kristin.Jones@newellco.com); Jeanne Tarvin 
Subject: 02-36-545108 MIRRO PLT 9 (FORMER)–LGU: WDNR NR 700 Semi-Annual 

Reporting 
 
Good morning Tauren, 
 

This e-mail serves as Newell Operating Company’s (NOC) NR 700 semi-annual progress report for the 
former Mirro Plant No. 9 (BRRTS No. 02-36-545108) in Manitowoc, Wisconsin for the reporting period 
of July 1 to December 31, 2023.  Please note, Ramboll attempted to completed the reporting 
requirements via the WDNR provided notification e-mail; however, a report was already submitted. As 
such, the website link is no longer valid. 
 

Ramboll, on behalf of NOC, completed the fourth (July 2023) quarter groundwater sampling 

event from the WDNR approved Additional Site Investigation Work Plan.  The groundwater 
sampling results were received, and data transmittal letters were issued in September 
2023.  A Polychlorinated Biphenyl Liability Clarification Request was submitted to the WDNR in 
November 2023.  Ramboll anticipates submitting the Site Investigation Report Addendum to 
the WDNR during the first quarter of 2024. 

 

Paul Lindquist 

Managing Consultant 

1692722 - Great Lakes 
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